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        June. 2006 
	Organising a major concert is much like singing a long crescendo; things start very quietly and build up gradually until they culminate in an explosion of activity as the concert date looms on the horizon.

Much activity has been going on since the first Newsletter, but it will still be a little while before some of the major decisions can be finalised and commitments made.

So here is more information about the concert, together with a request for information, so please read on.

WHY PUT ON THESE CONCERTS?

To give choirs the opportunity to perform major works in a prestigious venue, which is beyond the resources of choirs individually – and to raise funds for our chosen charity.

WHICH CHARITY?

Once again we will be supporting the British Council for Prevention of Blindness (BCPB). This charity funds research into new and better ways of preventing and treating blindness. It also funds training of eye care specialists from developing countries so that they can set up and implement blindness prevention projects in their home countries.  

For more information log on to www.bcpb.org.uk.
In 2003 our performance of the Verdi Requiem raised £40,000 for the charity; let’s do even better this time!

WHERE DOES THE MONEY COME FROM?

HOW ARE THE COSTS COVERED?

Some members of the Steering Committee work closely with the BCPB to ensure seamless planning and the responsibilities are clearly divided. Two separate accounts are kept.

Concert Account. This covers the full cost of the concert itself and the final dress rehearsal. This is the responsibility of the BCPB.

Rehearsal Account. Covers the cost of all the preliminary rehearsals and workshops and is the responsibility of the JHC. This is funded by your capitation fees and we budget to break even.

The income from the concert comes from ticket sales, sponsorship and advertising. Your help, particularly in selling tickets is crucial in ensuring a healthy profit to go to the charity.

	
	CAPITATION FEE

This is set at £12 per choir member. Based on a choir of 650 it will yield an income of £7800. Out of this we have to pay for the hire of halls and professional fees (conductor and accompanist) at the rehearsals and workshops and for the expert who will introduce the work at the workshops. We expect these costs to be around £4,000.

Then we have to pay for printing and publicity, which account for a further £2,000. Finally we have general expenses and our Treasurer has also prudently built in a contingency allowance to deal with the unexpected! 

We will work very hard to minimise the costs and, if there should be a small surplus then this would help to boost the BCPB funds. However, we do need the numbers in the choir, so please keep your numbers up!

MUSIC
We are still investigating options and sources for the vocal score (bearing in mind the Alto requirements). However, if anyone really wants to get one soon then, if we use one that is readily available, it will be the Bärenreiter edition.
Scores will be available to hire or buy at special rates. The order form will be part of the registration form.


And here is the request for information

CHOIR REHEARSALS

Of the 16 participating choirs, roughly half have said they are providing individual singers and not participating as choirs.

What this means is that those choirs will not be rehearsing the work as part of their season, though they may organise some limited rehearsal time outside their normal sessions. It is likely that many of these individual singers will know the work, but they may want to refresh their memories and there will be some who need to learn the music from scratch.
Presumably those choirs which have said they will participate as a choir are planning on holding rehearsals of the work at some point during 2007. Would you please give consideration to whether you would be happy to welcome to these rehearsals some of the individual singers referred to in the above paragraph.  

For the moment it would be very helpful if you could confirm your agreement in principle to this and further details can follow later once rehearsal schedules are finalised. 
Please respond to John Jefkins (contact details in the footer to this Newsletter) and he will also be happy to answer any queries you may have about this or any other matter relating to the concert.
PROVISIONAL DATES





September 2006	Choirs will be asked to sign up with numbers and


	pay the capitation fees.





2006/2007	Choirs learn the music.





Saturday 7 July 2007 and Saturday 14 July 2007


	Workshops





Saturday 15th, Sunday 16th and                            Saturday 22nd September 2007 


			Regional rehearsals.





Sunday 28th October 2007                                    			 Dress rehearsal.





Sunday 4th November 2007


		 Final rehearsal & concert.








Any questions, comments or suggestions?  Please contact John Jefkins on 01494 874507 or e-mail him at johnjefkins@tiscali.co.uk


